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SPOKEN WHEELS

Santa Anita A’s General Meetings:
Last Friday of most months at 7:30 PM
Arcadia Red Cross, 376 Huntington Dr., Arcadia

Santa Anita A’s Mailing Address:
PO Box 660904 Arcadia, CA 91006

Web Site: www.santaanitaas.org

PROGRAM - Gale Banks will tell us what our cars we drive in 20 years will look like. Gale is well known in the
automotive aftermarket as a manufacturer of high performance gasoline and diesel engines. This will be a good one.

BOARD MEETING - Wednesday, August 13 , 7:00 PM -Bob Travis’s Home
Come join us and see what is really going on.

GENERAL MEETING - Friday, July 25 at 7:30 PM - Arcadia Red Cross, 376 Huntington Dr., Arcadia

   Well, another Fourth of July is history and our great country is another year older; 238 years old in
fact. Someone is supposed to have once said that a Democratic form of Government only lasts average
200 years. So, we must be doing something right. We just need to keep it going.
   I was unable to attend the South Pasadena Fourth of July parade this year as I was invited to transport
the Sierra Madre Older Citizen of the year in their parade. They seem to have a lot of senior citizens. I
understand from Marlin, our parade coordinator for the South Pasadena parade, that things were not
as smooth this year. I can assure you that things were very smooth at the after parade picnic thanks to the committee
led by Mickey Fruchter (Marlin,Elaine,Sheri,Carole). Once again Tracy brought the hot dogs and they were magnificent.
Thanks Tracy.
Until next time-stay out of the heat, but drive an A every day. Bob T



New members
Here are the new members who joined in the last six months. Welcome them into our club.
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July
 25  -  General meeting
August
 9 - Technical Seminar - What to do when your engine stops
        running or won’t start. Presented by Tom Endy,  See  page 4
11 - Ladies Brunch - Annia’s, El Monte Airport, 11:00 AM
13- Board Meeting - 7:00 PM, Bob & Joyce Travis’s house
21 - Men’s Breakfast - Annia’s, El Monte Airport, 9:00 AM
23 - SAA Pancake Breakfast - See page 4
26 - Tour to Route 66 Museum - See page 4
September
  6 - Club Yard Sale - Details TBA
  7-  Car Show - Arcadia Retirement Center
       Gracewood, Arcadia. 10 AM - 2  PM
       Contact Joe Farino for details

   birthdays & ANNIVERSARIES
August Birthdays
  1 - Alice Mount
  2 - Mike Kniest
  3 - Joy Wilson
  4 - Robert Langton
  8 - Dorothy Knox
11 - Julie Reinhardt
17 - Marlene Martinez, Sharon Rhode
18 - Barbara Dawson
19 - Paulette Bruns
22 - Sheri Johnson
24 - Carole Parish
27 - Diana Kincart
28 - Soli Solomon, Jacki Boardman
29 - Jerry Lampasi Jr.

SAA’s CALENDAR OF EVENTS

Elaine Perry sent a Get Well Card to Joyce Travis.

  OTHER CLUB sponsored EVENTS

The Sunshine Lady

August Anniversaries
  4 - Marlin & Elaine Perry
  6 - Mickey & Bea Fruchter
  8 - Joe & Sue Guarrera
10 - Larry & Gloria Metz
19 - Joe & Barbara Farino
27 - David & Paty Lutz
28 - John & Mary McDanniel, Rick & Carolyn Phillips
30 - John & Sandra Loe

Charles & Myrian Davies
San Marino
Joined  February 2014

‘29 Tudor, ‘30 Cabriolet

Charles & Diana Lohr
Sunland
Joined February, 2014
1930 Pick-up, 1931 Tudor

August
24 - Parts Exchange  and Classic Cars Swap meet - Sponsored by the
San Fernando Model A club, Rancho San Antonio, 2100 Plumber,
Chatsworth. 6:00 AM to 12:00 PM.  Contact Alan Bennett 818-317-2531

September
13 - International Ford Day - Orange County Model A Club. Details TBA
20 - Ticket to the 20’s - Details TBA

Larry & Gloria Metz
Arcadia
Joined March 2014

‘29 Roadster PU, ‘32 Coupe

Tom Endy & Lynn Neal
Westminster
Joined January 2014
1931 Victoria

Larry & Gerry McKinney
Fountain Valley
Joined March 2014
1931 Victoria

James & Lan Skalicky
LaVerne
Joined April 2014

‘28 AR Phaeton

Cookie Bringers of the Month Club
Joy Wilson, Patty Lutz, Joyce Travis

This Month’s Photographers Include:
Wilbert Smith,  Vicky Bartlett, John Emauelli & Joe
Wilson

William Peet
Sierra Madre
Joined June 2014
1931 Sport Coupe



Ponder This by Joe  Wilson
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Fiction & fact

Model A Ford Club of America
Santa Anita A’s is a chartered member of the
Model A Ford Club of America, Inc. (MAFCA).
It is a California not-for-profit corporation
and a national historical society dedicated to
the restoration and preservation of Model A
Ford vehicles as manufactured from 1928 through 1931.

We encourage our SAA members to also participate in the MAFCA
organization. Check out their web site. It contains a wide variety of
information about the organization, activities, technical references
and instructions on how to join the organization. (www.mafca.com)

New Member Spotlight
By Bob Harbicht

Dave & LaVada Hancock
Forty years ago, Dave decided to invest about 10% of his
then-fortune ($250) in a Model A Ford.  He bought a 1930
Fordor sedan.  When asked if it currently ran, he said, “No,
it’s in pieces.”  When asked when it last ran, he said, “40
years ago.”  This is what you might call a long-term project
car.

When he heard that the Santa Anita A’s had lots of people
who could give him advice on the car, he decided to join.
Although he and LaVada have been members for about
two years, he still hasn’t asked anyone over to tell him
whether the car is worth finishing or whether he should
scrap and re-order.

Dave is retired from the paint store he owned (specializing
in automobile paint!) and currently manages their many
rentals.  LaVada worked for the Arcadia Unified School
District in the administrative office.

They also own not one, but two 1966 Buick Grand Sports.
They bought them the same day from different family
members.  Like the Model A, they are parked too.

Let’s all encourage Dave & LaVada to get that Model A
back on the road and start joining the other members in
the fun activities of the Santa Anita A’s.

Don Kennedy & Teri Lawrence
Don & Teri jumped into the Model A hobby with both feet,
so to speak.  About a year and a half ago up in Grass Valley
they found a 1930 Closed Cab Pickup that needed a lot of
work.  The owner also had a 1930 Sport Coupe that was
ready to go.  So they bought both of them, one as a project
car and one to drive.

So far, Don has rebuilt and recovered the seat in the
pickup and his next project will be the gas tank.

For the last 18 years Don has been a Superior Court
Commissioner (that’s like a judge).  Teri is also in the court
system as the Small Claims Supervisor in the Alhambra
Court. Nice people to know; you just don’t want to meet
them in an official capacity.

Aside from their Model A’s, they have a Jeep and enjoy off-
roading on a regular basis. They have two pets: a dog who
goes everywhere with them and a cat that stays home.

Be sure to greet them and get to know them a little better
at our next event.

Think About It  -  Definitions:
A Diplomat-
    A person who tells you to go to hell in such a
    way that you actually look forward to the trip.
Experience-
    The name men give to their mistakes.

Who is that group anyway?
Many times when we travel in our
Model A’s as a group people will
ask where are we from, is this a club, what is
this all about. This starts a conversation which
sometimes leads to new members but
certainly promotes our club and the Model A
image. Copies of the Santa Anita A’s
promotional flyer are available for you to
hand out. It contains lot’s of good information.

Identify yourself as a Santa
Anita A’s member by purchasing
and wearing the shirts, jackets
and hats available from the Club.
Check out the Apparel Catalog
which includes a complete
listing of the various clothing
available. This is quality stuff.
The catalog is available both
online at the SAA web site and
at the accessory table during
meeting nights.

Identify your car as a part of the SAA
organization by purchasing the
magnetic signs for your car which are
available at the accessory table during
regular club meetings.

Promote the Santa Anita A’s-
It’s everybody’s job.



COMING EVENTS
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Technical Seminar
Saturday, August 9                                               by Bob Moore

One new member, Tom Endy, will give a seminar on electricity and how
it works and affects the operation on the Model A.  As you may know,
Tom is well known for his knowledge of the functioning of the Model A.
The seminar will be at Bob Moore’s house, 529 Winston Avenue,
Bradbury, CA. The seminar will start at 10:00 AM. Coffee, donuts and
bottled water will be provided prior to and during the seminar followed
by lunch. If the driveway is filled  up, park on the west side of the street
or in the City Hall parking lot almost across the street. Sign up at the
July meeting. We need a good headcount.

SAA Pancake Breakfast
Saturday, August 23                                      by Elaine Perry

The Santa Anita A’s Pancake Breakfast will be
held at Wilderness Park in Arcadia on Saturday
August 23rd.  There will a Tech Seminar for the
men and a game for the ladies.

This year there will be a cost of $2.00 per person
to help cover the cost of the food and park. We
will have pancakes, sausage, eggs, coffee and
juice. There will be prizes for the ladies games and lots of fun. This year
our very own President Bob Travis will cook your pancakes. We need to
know in advance how many pancakes to put on the griddle, so you will
need to sign up and pay at the July meeting. If you are unable to attend
the meeting call Elaine Perry (626) 443-0638. Direction to the park:
North on Santa Anita to Elkins, turn right on Elkins, go east to Highland
Oaks, turn left on Highland Oaks to Wilderness Park. It is on the right up
the hill.

BE SURE NOT  TO MISS SEEING OUR PRESIDENT  COOK  THOSE
PANCAKES.  SIGN UP AT MEETING

Tour to the Route 66 Car Museum
Tuesday, August 26,                                         by Bob Moore

We will tour to the Route 66 Car Museum, a private collection in Azusa,
housing about 30 cars from the 30’s through the 70’s. In addition, there
is a strong emphasis on racing cars as that is the hobby of the owner
and his wife. Following the tour, we will go to Dick and Norma
Canzoneri’s who are hosting us for lunch.

Ken Mallory will lead the tour. The tour group will assemble at the
Walmart Parking lot at 10:15 AM on Tuesday, August 26. The group will
depart Walmart at 10:30 AM, arriving at the Route 66 Museum by
10:45 AM.  After a 1 hour visit, the group will depart for Dick and
Norma Canzoneri's home for lunch. Sign up at the July meeting or call
Ken Mallory (626-827-6242).

Past events

Henry Ford Picnic
Sunday, June 29            by Vicky Bartlett

A large number of Santa Anita A members
enjoyed the annual Henry Ford Picnic hosted
by the Diamond Tread Chapter. Located in
beautiful Heritage Park in Santa Fe Springs,
the event included good food, visits with
almost 200 attendees from local Model A and
Model T clubs, and 82 cars on display.

The raffle prizes offered goodies for everyone.
The setting at the original 19th century ranch
included historical structures, an interesting
museum in the carriage barn, beautiful
gardens, a Native American exhibit, a vintage
steam train, an aviary, a rose garden and
other garden features. Tour leaders Tom and
Sheri Johnson included a stop at Baskin-
Robbins for ice cream on the way home.

Food For Thought

Are you an active member,
the kind that would be missed?

Or are you just content that
your name is on the list?

Do you attend the meetings and mingle
with the flock,
Or do you stay away and criticize and
knock?

Do you go to visit a member who is sick,
Or leave the work to just a few and talk about
the click?

An excerpt from the Model A Club of
Australia newsletter submitted by Bob
Moore.



Antique Nationals
Sunday, June 29         by Joe Wilson

It was a good day for the race, human and otherwise. A small
group of SAA members showed up to watch the 44�� annual
Antique Nationals drag racing event at the Auto Club
Speedway in Fontana. Sponsored by the “Four Ever Four
Cylinder” Car Club, the event was limited to 1954 and earlier
vehicles. There was a wide range of cars participating, from
Model T’s and A’s to alcohol fueled dragsters. The event
drew a good number of cars there just for show, along with a
few performance parts suppliers.
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South Pasadena Parade
July 4                         by Joe Wilson

As is our tradition, we participated in the annual South
Pasadena Independence day Parade (sometimes known
as the 4�� of July parade). It all started with coffee and
donuts at Vicky Bartlett’s home, then a short drive to
the parade gathering spot where we prepared our cars
for inspection.

Reminiscent of
my Army days
considerable
time was spent
at ‘Parade Rest”
while waited for
our turn to
“Move Out”.
The parade route

was conquered quickly,
only hindered by slow
marching Brownie
Scout groups and
several performing acts.
After the conquest we
dispersed and
regrouped at the
Colonel Travis
Regimental Motor Pool
facility for chow and
debriefing.

Not surprising, food was a bigger draw than driving
politicos and dignitaries in a parade. We had 19 cars
participate in the parade, some were driving dignitaries,
some got stuck with politicians, others were grouped for
a solo performance. Fifty-four members were on hand
for lunch. Food wins again.

Past events - continued
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Past events - continued

Chaffey Museum of Art
Sunday July 13                                              by Bob Travis

Tour to see JoAnn Formia’s art exhibit
On Sunday July 13,
nineteen club members
attended a very special art
show featuring our very
own JoAnn Formia who has
been named artist of the
year for 2014 by the
Chaffey Museum of Art.

She proudly presented 30
pieces of her works in a
special display area and
was most generous in
explaining to several of us the different techniques she used
to produce these beautiful pictures. Congratulations JoAnn!!!

other Stuff

Travel Report from Puyallup, Washington
Six families from the Santa Anita A’s departed for the
MAFCA National convention in Payallup, Washington
driving three  A’s, two moderns, and one motor home.
They were: Mickey & Bea Fruchter, John & Carol
Emanuelli, Tom & Sheri Johnson, Gene & Julie
Reinhardt, Charles & Diana Lohr, plus Vicky Bartlett
and her dog.

The report is that they arrived but not without
incidents. One “A” survived with a leaky overdrive and
one modern  became sick after arrival.

The route picked was direct with stops only for eating
sleeping, gassing up, watering the dog and other
miscellaneous driving chores. High temperatures were
reported in the Northern California area - Surprise
Surprise.

Details on
the trip
will be
reported
in the
August
issue of
Spoken
Wheels.

Ladies’ Brunch
We are back to our normal schedule.
The ladies’ Brunch will be on the
second Monday of the month,
August  11. Same routine - The group meets at Annia’s
which is located at the El Monte airport, 11:00 AM.
Call Bea Fruchter (626-797-2048) if you are confused.
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Santa Anita A’s Embroidered
Logo patch now available

Members have expressed an interest
in having the ability to apply the
club’s horseshoe logo to the back of
their jackets. A quantity of
embroidered logo patches
purchased by the club some years
ago have been discovered and are
now available for purchase.

These patches are 8” x 9” in size and will be available for
purchase from the accessory table at our regular club
meetings at a cost of  $15.00 each.

New 2013-2014 Club Rosters
The new Santa Anita A’s club rosters are now available. If
you didn’t pick up your copy at the last meeting, be sure to
do so at the July meeting. Each Roster has been carefully
printed and lovingly imprinted with your very own name, or
names, as the case may be.

Our Rosters include the very flattering photos provided by
each of you which will be of great help to our new members
in identifying people. Unfortunately some of the photos
don’t accurately reflect the current condition of a few
members.

Also Available on the Web Site
And remember, the SAA web site contains an alphabetical
listing of members. Go to the “Members Only” section and
type in the password that you wrote on the back of your
drivers licence or AARP card. Look on your SAA club badge
for a clue if you forgot the password. This members file can
also be “stuck” on the home page of your computer for
quick reference when you can’t find your hard copy. Don’t
know how to do this? Just ask you grand kids or someone
who is not yet old enough to drive a car.

Print your own Roster
If you are really adventurous or don’t want to spend an extra
$2.00 for a second copy, you can print your own roster at
home in the secrecy of your computer room. A file is posted
in the Members Only Section of the web site that will allow
you to do that if you know how to print on two sides of the
8 ½” x 11” paper in your computer. Or, take the file to your
friendly Office Depot or Kinko’s. They know how to put the
paper in their printing machines.

SAA General Meeting  Minutes June 27, 2014
Elaine Perry, Secretary

•  The meeting was called to order by President Bob Travis at 7:30 p.m.
•  The flag salute was led by Bob Moore.
•  Membership Report
•  Randy Harper introduced guests - Don Lafaver, a former member, along with
     Kevin Long and his wife Linda.
•  Tours - Bob  Moore told about the following tours
    June 29    Antique Nationals
    June 29    Henry Ford Picnic
    July 4   South Pasadena 4�� of July parade
    July 13    Tour to JoAnn Formia’s exhibit; sign up at tonight’s meeting
    Aug. 9  Tom Endy Seminar. Old  date was Aug. 2nd
    Aug. 16  Club Yard Sale (later changed to September 6)
    Aug. 23   SAA pancake breakfast at Wilderness Park.
    Aug. 26   Tour to Rt. 66 car museum and picnic lunch, courtesy
                     of the Canzoneri's
    Sept. 13 International Model A Ford Day picnic sponsored by Orange County
                    MAFCA. May be a possible overnighter if enough interest
    Sept. 20        Ticket to the Twenties at Homestead Museum
•  July Meeting Program -  Ken Mallory reported that the July
     program would be presented by Gale Banks on “What car will you be driving
     in 15 years.”
• Ladies Raffle Sign up -Bea asked ladies to sign up to purchase ladies raffle prizes
•  Club sang Happy Birthday to Gail Bokenoogen
•  Ladies Brunch in July is first Monday July 7th,  July only.

Program
Bob Travis introduced last year’s Officers and Board Members. Because he was
unable to attend the Installation Banquet, Ken Mallory was presented his gift
for being on last year’s Board of Directors. Bob also recognized Joe Wilson as
Outstanding Member for his work on the Spoken Wheels. Bob introduced the
current Officers and Board Members and asked other members to think about
serving as an Officer or Board Member next year.

Bob Moore presented the participation awards for the club:
    Most participation in club activities  - Bea and Mickey Fruchter
    Most participation in a Model A - Bea and Mickey Fruchter
    Bob Travis along with John McDannel recognized last years
       Committee Chairs or as he said, “The Little People”. These
       are the members that work to help keep the club running.  Each
       Committee Chair was presented an “Outstanding Service” certificate
       in a nice folder for all their work this past year.
    John McDannel presented Bob Travis with a large white pitcher
       with the club logo for his service as President last year.

Meeting Break

Old Business
• April meeting minutes were approved as printed in Spoken Wheels.
•  The treasures report was read and approved
•  Joe Wilson gave a clothing program update.  Club Logo patches are
    available for $15.00 ea. New digital printing of logo is now available
    for the back of club shirts but not on the back of club jackets.
New Business
•   New Rosters available at back of room.
•   Seminar change of date on Tom Endy seminar to Aug 9th
•   Technical Director, Bob Travis, gave a Model A tip of the Month. The best
     float for the gas gage is made of brass. This holds up the best with current
     gas formulas.
Announcements
• John Emanuelli talked about the group leaving for MAFCA National on July
    8�� and Charlie Lohr showed the shirt the group had made to wear at the
    convention. He also reminded members in 4�� of July parade to bring
    decoration for your cars.

Thank you cookie bringers: Carol Emanuelli, Elaine Perry,
           Pasty Harbitch and Bea Fruchter
Thank you to refreshment hosts: Nancy Stancil and Joe Principe
Name badge winners – Tom Endy  -  $5.00
Drove Model A to the meeting winner  - Gene  & Julie Reinhardt  -  $10.00
50/25/25 winners: Bob Moore and Elaine Perry $37.00 each
Men and Ladies Raffle

More other Stuff



 From the shop bench
   by Bob Travis
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Model A Cowl Gas Tank Construction

These pictures show the internal baffle construction found
inside of Model A cowl gas tanks. Note that it is nearly
impossible to effectively reach all areas of the tank for cleaning
through the openings. It would also be difficult to insure
coverage of all the surfaces with a tank sealing compound.

Sometimes the spot welds on the baffles break due to fatigue
from fuel sloshing, and this can cause an annoying rattle inside
the gas tank. Also seen is the shape of the gas tank in the areas
behind the external brackets.

Reprinted from

www.fordgarage.com/pages/modelagastank

Leaking Carburetor  - Carburetor float wear

Most Model A carburetors encountered today have been
subjected to considerable use. The most frequently
overlooked side effect of that use is a small dimple worn into
the top of the float from the valve needle. The effect of this
dimple is a lateral bind on the valve needle that prevents it
from closing completely and sealing.

The brass float material is fairly soft and it is easy to blend out
the ridges of a typical wear spot by sanding from front to back
by hand, then buffing. There are many alternatives, but
choose your best method to carefully taper and blend the
surface and the valve will operate smoothly and reliably.

Original carburetor float
with a typical wear spot
identified by the white
arrow.

Courtesy of
http://www.abarnyard.com/wor
kshop/carb-1 .htm

Old Things Can Leak - but you already know that

For Sale
1929 Model A Roadster

Very nice older restoration.
Not used much since restored.

Asking $12,500 - Located in Whittier, CA

Contact Jim Drew - 310-283-0602
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Marlin’s Musings
By Marlin Perry

For Sale
1930 Coupe

Car owned since 1995.
Interior seat, side panels
and headliner upholstered
in maroon material.
Engine overhauled. Right
front fender has a 2”
crack in the outer edge.
Car is located in Joshua
Tree, CA

Asking $13,500.
Contact Don Mickey 760-
366-9650

Wanted
1928 or 1929 Model A Roadster
 Just sold mine. Looking for another.
Please call Jose at  6206-367-3313

Car Dolly Trailer
Nice two wheel car dolly
complete with tie-down
straps and spare wheel.
Manufactured by Carson
in 1992.  $300
Located in La Canada
Contact Bob Dickey
818-370-6680 Cell

FOR SALE
Two - 11 inch Rocky Mountain Front Brake Drums,
.o6o over. $50 each.

L&R ‘30-’31 Rear Fenders, original steel, Coupe,
Roadster, Cabriolet or Narrow Bed Pickup. $75 each.

6 volt Alternator (one wire, positive or negative
ground) with Model A brackets. $40.

‘30 Coupe Front Seat, brown mohair (one hole on
front of seat bottom).  $40

‘30 Rumble Seat Cushions, brown naugahide. $40 both.

‘29 Rear Bumpers, with all brackets.  $60

Rick Phillips in Arcadia, (626) 447-0611

SEMINAR NEWS

This month found the Low End Boys relying on the club
Technical Director. It all started with Larry and Tracy  Butkus
going to the South Pasadena Parade with the intent of
carrying dignitaries. Their car would not run so Nancy
Stancil offered them her car. On the way to the parade her
car stopped so she called Joe Principe and he took his car to
the parade and carried the dignitaries. Back to Nancy’s car
and her problem. Every time we put a fuse in, it would blow.
First we disconnected the distributor power. It still blew
fuses. Then we disconnected lights and alternator. This
stopped the fuse from blowing. Now what?  Off to check
with the Technical Director. He told me she had a loose wire
in the horn. I opened up the horn and sure enough, loose
wire shorting out. I put everything back correctly and the
problem was solved.  Fixed a minor problem with the
Butkus car and away it drove. We thank Joe Principe for
carrying dignitaries and thanks to Bob Travis, Nancy’s car
runs for another day. We had nineteen cars in the parade
and 54 people for lunch at Travis’.  As a club we did proud
for South Pasadena once again.

We had much work during the past two months on Don
McBride’s two cars. He is putting in an overhead valve
engine in his sedan and pulling the engine in his Sports
Coupe. Joe Wilson is doing the wiring and Don, Marlin and
Bob Travis are working on hooking up all the various parts.
We hope to finish up this Wednesday. We have had some
great lunches thanks to Don and Carolyn.  More to come on
Don’s cars.

Low End Boys: Gene, Brad, Dick H, John, Louie, Mickey,
Randy G, Larry R, Chris, Ted and Marlin

Little Ideas
Here is an idea from Gene Reinhardt. Where do you hide
your spare key? Gene took an old fuse box, glued some
magnets to it then hid it under the front fire wall, just below
the starter rod. You could hide it any place where the
magnet would stick. What? You don’t carry a spare key?



10



11



    PO Box 660904
Arcadia, CA 91006-0904
www.santaanitaas.org

NEXT GENERAL MEETING - July 25
ARCADIA RED CROSS HEADQUARTERS

Important Things to Do and Remember:
1.  Pick up you new 2013-2014 Club Roster
2.  Show up at the General Meeting
3.  Sign up for the events


